
Bennington College 
May 27, 1940 

The Recreation Council met April 9, 1940. Those present were: 
Gertrude Streeter, Phyllis Wood, Rebecca Stickney, Georgina.. 
Hazeltine, Joan Hinton, Jean Short, Helen Steffen, Virginia Wilson, 
Lucille Kron, Marjorie Hill, Mr. Park, Miss Miller, Miss Shelly, 
Mary Jane Meyer, Rose Chatfield-Taylor, Florence Booker, Charlotte 
Watson. 

Faculty Advisors 

Gertrude Streeter read a memo from Mr. Leigh to the effect that 
Miss Shelly was to take Mr. Chapman's place on the Recreation 
Council. 

Movies 

The Council agreed to sponsor Donald Budge Tennis Movies en the 
23rd of April. 

Special Committee 

The ·Committee on Furnishing and Equiping has been changed to the 
Special Committee to take care of all business concerning the Eec­
reation Building. Mary Berna has be en added to this 6ommittee. 
Miss Shelly informed the Ccuncil that all House Chairmen were to 
make a report to the next house meeting from the Committee. 

Fairview Recreation Hall 

Opening 

A report from the Store Board announced a Free Tea from four to 
six in the afternoon of the 12th of April at the Recreation Building. 

The House Wraming for the night of the 12th has been planned and 
will be from 8:30 to midnight. 

Liquor Policy 

The Council Members were asked to remind students that all patties 
must be reported to the house chairman on the week end of the In­
formal Dance. 

Lounge 

Gertrude Streeter requested the Council to get victrola rec~rds 
for the Recreation Building Lounge from all those who were willing 
to contribute. 

Entertainment Committee 

House Warming 

Mary Jane Meyer, Chair~an, announced that three refreshment tickets 
would be bought at the door for $.35 and would entitle the holder 
to either beer or hot dogs. A Jam Session has been planned with 
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Mr. M:cBr-.J.de and Miss Lavack to provide the music. Transportation 
would be provided through the Committee Chairman and week end guests 
were to be invited. 

Student Treasurer 

Charlotte Watson informed the Council and especially the Committee 
Heads that there was a Pet" Cash Account of $5.00 from which small 
amounts could be drawn upon a wrmtten statement to her. 

Comcert 

The Council was informed that Mr. DeGrey would like to give a series 
of Bach Concertos, but it was found that there would be no time for 
it this Spring. The possibility of having it next fall was to be re­
ferred to the General Meetings Committee. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Phyllis Wood 




